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JAN 1 0 2023

MEMORANDUM

FOR The Regional Executive Director
DENR-MIMAROPA
DENR by the Bay, 1515 L&S Bldg., Roxas Blvd., Manila

FROM The OIC Director

SUBJECT REQUEST FOR REPRESENTATIVES TO PARTICIPATE IN THE
“PRESENTATION OF THE 1CCWC TOOLKIT REPORT ON THE 
PHILIPPINES”

The DENR-Biodiversity Management Bureau and United Nations Office on Drugs and 
Crime (UNODC) are jointly organizing an event, entitled “Presentation o f the International 
Consortium on Combating Wildlife Crime (ICCWC) m idlife & Forest Crime Analytic Toolkit 
Report on the Philippines” to be held on 18 January 2023 at Makati Diamond Residences, 
Makati City.

The ICCWC Toolkit was developed by UNODC and other members o f ICCWC which 
aims to provide a comprehensive analysis o f the countries’ preventive and criminal justice 
responses to wildlife and forest crimes. It is also used to identify the different actors in the wildlife 
and forest offences chain and to provide an understanding o f the factors that drive their activities.

This toolkit was formally launched in the Philippines through a High-level Meeting held 
last 23 May 2022 followed by an in-country, in-depth analysis conducted by the UNODC experts 
on the country’s response to wildlife and forest crime. This was participated in by relevant 
government offices and partner agencies.

In line with this, may we request for two (2) representatives from the Region to participate 
in the said event. We would appreciate receiving confirmation o f attendance by accomplishing the 
online registration form thru this link: https://forms.gle/GRpm YZu6TdioRfaJ9 on or before 13 
January 2023. Attached is a copy o f the tentative programme o f activities for your reference. 
Further information and arrangements will be disseminated to the confirmed attendees in due time.

Should you have queries or clarifications, you may contact Ms. Grace Ulatan o f the 
Wildlife Resources Division, this Bureau through Telefax No. (02) 8925-8952 to 53, or by e-mail
at: wrd@bmb. gov, ph.

For information and consideration.
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